South Bondi / Watson Precinct Minutes

21ST FEBRUARY 2005

Meeting held at Tamarama Surf Life Saving Club

DRAFT MINUTES

APOLOGIES:- Cr Ingrid Strewe, Kathleen Tangney


POSITIONS VACANT on Executive :- Secretary, Traffic Rep

The Convenor reminded people that to keep the meeting running smoothly and to time, people wishing to speak to an issue need to do so in an orderly fashion and keep to the subject matter at hand and that this meeting should be a positive community forum, not just concentrating on single issues.


Jane Heffernan –Police Report:-

 FIRE: About 2:45am( on Monday the 21st February there was a unit fire in an apartment block in Tamarama. All residents were evacuated from the building with nil injuries. Accidental fire. 

 STEALING: About 5pm on Tuesday the 15th February a( female placed her shoulder bag on the counter at a Café in Tamarama and turned her back for a short time. About ½ hour later, she noticed that her wallet was missing from the bag. 

 STEAL FROM MOTOR VEHICLE: About 9am on Tuesday( the 15th February a male parked his vehicle outside premises in Bondi. The male left his vehicle open as he was going back and forth for work. At some point, thieves have stolen his leather brief case. 

 DRINK DRIVING:(
o About 11:15pm on Thursday the 10th February Police observed a 30-year-old Bondi female attempt to park between 2 vehicles in Bondi. Her vehicle was seen to collide with the rear of the vehicle in front and reverse into the front of the vehicle parked behind. Police breath tested the driver, which proved positive. She was arrested and charged with mid range PCA. 
o About 11:30pm on Friday the 18th February a vehicle was observed to be swerving and driving at a slow speed in Bondi. The vehicle was seen to accelerate heavily towards a large speed hump causing the vehicle to bottom out and cause sparks from the bottom of the vehicle. Police stopped the vehicle and breath tested the driver, which proved positive. A 26-year-old Waverley man as charged with mid range PCA. 



General traffic problems in the area were discussed including:-
- Farrellys Ave & cars going the wrong way, cars speeding along Marine Drive

- A resident complained that she often rings the parking patrol officers but gets no response – ie no one turns up or no one calls her back when she has left messages

33 Fletcher St was brought up the fence is inappropriate & the speaker seemed to think an order had been issued for the fence to be made smaller


GENERAL BUSINESS:-

63 Fletcher St –Michael McNelis met with the Mayor (Peter Moscatt) & Peter Brennan, Director of Planning, to discuss the property & L & E Court case.

- Michael felt there was still some problems around existing use rights and that not all relevant documentation had been tabled

RUBBISH DUMPS:-
A speaker brought up the issue of illegal rubbish dumps & showed some photos of such – he expressed his frustration & asked if real estates could not impose a levy in with the rental bond that tenants pay. This is a complex issue

The whole issue of illegal backpackers was discussed – it was explained to people at the meeting that they need to ring & report stuff that goes on eg ring the police for noise complaints & council with other complaints and make sure you get a complaints number – remember the more people who call & complain/report what’s going on, the stronger a case can be built against certain properties if indeed they are being used as illegal back packers.


The issue of dogs being walked off leash was brought up, this seems to occur a lot particularly at Gaerloch Reserve/Marks Park ???
One resident asked why the council rangers don’t seem to be too effective in controlling this.
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